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Cranston, RI –  Mayor Fung is pleased to announce that Rhode Island Emergency 
Management Agency (RIEMA) has informed the City of Cranston that the city’s 
application for a FEMA Voluntary Property Acquisition Grant covering 39 homes in the 
Perkins and Amanda Court (Meschanticut Brook) areas has been approved. The grant 
will now be forwarded to FEMA for evaluation along with other applications from 
around the United States. 
 
Mayor Fung commented, “We still have a long way to go as we await FEMA’s response, 
but we are extremely pleased that we have successfully passed a first major step in 
getting RIEMA’s approval.” 
 
The grant is a request to purchase 39 homes at pre-disaster appraised values from owners 
in these areas who volunteered to participate, demolishing the homes, and permanently 
restoring the property to the flood plain. The cost of the property acquisition is estimated 
at $7-8 million and the demolition estimates indicate an additional $1million in grant 
costs. If the grant application is successful at the national level, the city would be 
responsible for 25% of the cost of the grant. In the mean time the administration has 
successfully identified other federal funding monies to provide for most if not all of the 
25% match requirement. 
 
Mayor Fung pointed out that getting RIEMA approval was a team effort. He said, 
“Without the joint efforts of Senators’ Whitehouse and Reed’s office as well as 
Congressman Langevin’s staff,the State’s Flood Plain Coordinator, Michelle Burnett, and 
my Deputy Director of Administration, Gerry Cordy, we might not have been able to 
comply with the stringent time line associated with the application.”  Fung said, “We 
were actually told by authorities that we would never make the 8 week deadline as this 
would be a six-month project and that we should wait for the next round, but thanks to 
the collective efforts of many people, we successfully met the time-lines.” 
 
The city is hoping to have the FEMA decision on the grant prior to Fall, 2011. 
 
 
 

 


